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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers, 

November started with our regular meeting on the 
2nd ,   also election day and the last opportunity to 
take advantage of our “Informed Electorate” poster.   

At the meeting we discussed the change in format of 
the Christmas party from “pot luck”  to profession-
ally-catered as well as the addition of children.  After 
a lively discussion of the pros and cons, we decided to 
go forward with the new format and see how it 
works.  Everyone should have received their “Evite” 
and, hopefully, you responded that you will be there.   

At that meeting, we also voted to make a $500 dona-
tion to FODAC (Friends of Disabled Adults and 
Children)  an organization that provides mobility 
aids for the disabled and newly injured. 

Saturday the 6th was a busy day 
with the Dunwoody interchange 
cleanup event, a Fourth Degree 
Exemplification at the Airport 
Westin with two of our brothers, 
Damon Paolozzi and Bryan Kler 
advancing to the Fourth Degree, 
and also the beginning of the Keep 
Christ in Christmas card sale.  

The next day we co-hosted a Soccer 
Challenge with St. Brigid’s council. 
This was our first foray into the 
world of Soccer Challenge, and we 
now look forward to continuing 
our participation in the future. 

On Thursday the 11th, our Fourth 
Degree brothers joined with their brothers from St.   
Brigid,  St. Andrew and Mary Our Queen for their 
monthly meeting which was held at McGivney Hall. 

Saturday the 13th saw the first (possibly annual)  
Spaghetti Dinner for the benefit of our parish Cub 
Scouts after the 5:00 PM Saturday Mass.  About 300 
meals were served and it was a resounding success. 

Fathers For Good finished up its third installment.  
The fourth installment is scheduled for the spring. 

As this goes to press, we are scheduled to have a 
First Degree Exemplification on Tuesday November 
30th at 7 PM.  As knights, we should be telling our 
Catholic male friends about our organization and 

inviting them to join.  Our Chancellor Kevin Murray  
and our Membership Director Lou Hlad can help 
you with materials and hints on how to go about in-
viting men to be Knights.  Last month, we welcomed 
6 new members to the order. 

Looking forward to December, we will start with the 
SEC FanFare on Friday December 3rd followed up 
by Desserts with Santa on December 4th. 

Our Annual Christmas Party will be on Saturday      
December 11th.  Remember to RSVP to Bruce      
Malinoff by December 2, so we can get a count for 
the caterer (and you save $5 a person!). 

December 12th is scheduled to be the dedication of 
the Columbarium (the construction site where the 
Mary’s Garden used to be).  Archbishop Gregory is 

planning on visiting and making the 
dedication before his 10:30 Mass. 

December 11th and 12th will also be 
the dates for the Monastery Fudge 
Sale after each of the masses. 

On Tuesday the 14th, we will have the 
annual Festival of Carols and Light-
ing of the Crèche with a reception we 
host in the Social Hall afterwards. 

There will be a badge mass at the 
7:30 AM Mass on Sunday the 19th.  
So get up early and wear your K of C 
badge so people can see who we are. 

Amid all the activities mentioned, I’m 
sure that everyone will be preparing 

for Christmas with their families and loved ones.   

While doing this, we should take the time to remem-
ber those less fortunate than ourselves with one of 
the many toys or food collections at the parish and 
elsewhere. Please also remember our many service-
men who are spending their Christmas away from 
their families and friends in order to keep us safe.   

Finally DO NOT FORGET TO MAKE YOUR   
RESERVATIONS EARLY for the First Annual New 
Year’s Eve party.  You would not want to get left out 
of what promises to be an event to remember! 

 

Vivat Jesus,        Stan Wasowski, GK 
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Council Christmas Party December 11th 
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Brand New Members for Council 11402 

 

Six new first degree brothers became 
members of All Saints Council at the  
exemplification held at our McGivney 
Hall on October 26th.  
 
Dave Davis was a 1st degree reactivation 
(which counts as a new member because 
he was away more than seven years) . He 
was read in and voted in before the cere-
mony and was an observer. 
 
John Gannon, Vimal Mathew, Cyril 
Montabert, Robert Parker, and Cliff   
Phillips entered via normal ceremony. 
 
The seventh member shown is transfer 
Ed Qualters whose photo we lacked. 
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              Cliff Phillips                     Ed Qualters                                                                           

          Vimal Mathew                      Cyril Montabert                    Robert Parker 

            Dave Davis                      John Gannon  
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Two Brothers Advance to 4th Degree 
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On Saturday, November 6th, Brothers Damon Paolozzi and Bryan Kler took their fourth degree at the      
Atlanta Airport Westin Hotel with 168 other brother s from all over the State of Georgia. A third brother,      
Joseph Liebsack, was scheduled to advance as well, but had to cancel at the last minute due to a ruptured  
appendix in his wife, Susan. 
 
Damon is the third member of the Paolozzi family to be so honored. His brother, Mike, and his father, Frank, 
also actively hold the title of “Sir Knight” in Council 11402. 
 
Bryan Kler has climbed the ranks in a very short time and is currently engaged as our Youth Activity        
Director. He is also a member of our 1st Degree Ceremonial Team and was Knight-of-the-Month in August. 
 

Council Charity and Benevolence We will be selling fudge and other goodies for the Monastery at Conyers again 
this year with all profits going to the Monastery for their funding drive. 
 
At the November meeting, the brothers voted a charity request of $500 to 
FODAC (Friends of Disabled Adults and Children) as proposed by Doc 
Malone. FODAC is a statewide and national provider of home health 
care equipment—mobility aids and daily living devic es for people with 
disabilities and the newly injured. (www.fodac.org)  
 
We also held a spaghetti dinner for the benefit of the parish Cub Scout 
Pack 434, participated in the Dunwoody City Cleanup  Project at an   
intersection of I-285, hosted a parish pre-school p icnic, and co-hosted 
a youth Soccer tournament with St. Brigid Council 1 3204. 
 
We are also selling religious Keep Christ in Christmas religious cards 
for the benefit of the Interfaith Outreach Home in Doraville.  
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Monastery Fudge and Goodies Sale 
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The Monastery of the Holy Spirit 
will be offering fudge, fruitcake, 
and also coffee for sale after all 
Masses on the weekend of Decem-
ber the 11th and 12th.   
 
Prices for fudge are $7 (6 oz) and 
$12 (12 oz.), fruitcake $14 (1 lb.) 
and $26 (2 lb.), and coffee $11/lb.    
 
All monies go to the Monastery at 
Conyers.  The sale is being con-
ducted as always by our council on 
behalf of the Monks and the build-
ing fund of the Monastery.  
 
Take the opportunity to say hello to 
the Monks, satisfy your holiday 
sweet tooth, and help with a very 
worthy Catholic cause.  

All Saints Pre-School Picnic 2010 
The Pre-school at All Saints Fall Family Picnic was Sunday, October 24th.  The picnic was a chance for 
preschool families to socialize and kick-off the new school year.  It was a great success with over 150    
attendees enjoying the wonderful weather and the delicious hamburgers and hotdogs prepared by the 
Knights of  Columbus on our giant cooker. 
 
This year's picnic was great fun for both the preschoolers and their families with face painting, pumpkin 
patch,  and hay playing area.  Hay rides were also given by the Knights using the golf cart to pull the 
children in a decorated trailer.  Thankfully, the children were quite safe as we kept Brother Gene 
Gannon on the grill.  Thank you fellow Knights who volunteered to make this event a success.  In fact,  
we heard several teachers and parents indicate that we should do this every weekend.   
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St. Brigid/All Saints Soccer Challenge 2010 
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Saint Brigid 13204 and All Saints 11402 Knights of Columbus councils combined efforts and organized a Soccer 
Challenge for boys and girls ages 10 to14 years old.  This was our first shot (no pun intended) at this type of event 
that allowed boys and girls to show off their soccer skills. 
   
On Saturday October 2nd, boys and girls competed separately and in their respective age divisions by performing 
penalty kicks for points.  Lucky participants were randomly selected and received authentic professional soccer     
jerseys and Soccer Challenge soccer balls.  Six boys and girls from Dunwoody and Johns Creek were named council 
level champions of the 2010 Knights of Columbus Soccer Challenge and then competed at the district level.   
 
Mary Kathleen Wilkins  was the10-year-old girls’ champion.  In the 11-year-olds’ bracket, Grace Shannon Iuanow was 
the girls’ champion and Aleaxander Khan was the boys’ champion. Twelve-year-old winner in the boys’ divisions was 
Thomas Brunner. The 13 -year-old girls’ division was won by Parker Heissenbuttel and the boys’ Michael Allen.   
 
Each of these winners then competed in the district competitions held on Sunday, November 7th at Saint Brigid 
Catholic Church Soccer Fields with an eye (and a foot) on winning the state championship.  Winners of the district 
competition    received Soccer Challenge Medals and progressed to the state competitions held in Griffin, GA on Sun-
day, November 14. 
 
Considering that this is the fist time that we have organized this event, this has created the foundation to make next 
year’s Soccer Challenge even better.  Although we had no one place in the top three in any age bracket at the state     
competition, we congratulate all boys, girls, parents, volunteers and also fellow Knights for this memorable event.  
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Council Sponsors Cub Scout Spaghetti Dinner 

Dunwoody Cleanup Day, November 6th 

Columbarium Dedication Ceremony Slated 

The City of Dunwoody made a 
special presentation to our Coun-
cil to join in the cleanup activities 
already in progress with other  
churches and civic groups  at our 
August meeting. They had asked 
that we eliminate the litter on one 
of the three city highway intersec-
tions along  I-285.  
 
The Council gladly responded by 
scheduling Saturday, November 
6th, for the day we would partici-
pate in tidying up our Dunwoody 
neighborhood. 
 
Shown are two of our new young 
brothers, Tim Krulia and Andy 
Pokelwaldt, who stepped up to the 
challenge. 
 
We filled many of these orange 
trash bags supplied by the city. 

The total number of spaghetti dinners served was ju st under 
300.  The parish could not get enough of Nana Scarc hili and 
Nana Cavallaro’s spaghetti sauces.  Now you can add  
“world famous” spaghetti sauces to our growing repe r-
toire.  Cub Scouts and their fathers helped  delive r spaghetti 
dinners, refilled endless salad bowls, and helped o ur paying 
customers to  another piece of crusty bread.   
 
All in all, the night was a smashing success.  We e stimate 
that the Knights raised $1,444 on behalf of our All  Saints 
Pack 434 Cub Scouts.  Brothers, thank you so very m uch 
for helping to make this event a night worth rememb ering. 

We have just learned that the target date for the completion and dedication of the parish columbarium is 
Sunday, December 12th.  Archbishop Wilton Gregory will visit to dedicate the newly-constructed colum-
barium, after which he will be the principal celebrant at the 10:30 AM Mass.  This is another opportunity 
to show our support of the Archbishop, as he makes a pre-Christmas visit to All Saints.  
 
An Honor Guard has been requested and Bob Mitchell requires an RSVP (yes or no) communication. 
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On Saturday, December 4, our Council will celebrate our 17th  “Desserts With Santa” Party in the   
Social Hall from 9:30 AM until Noon.  It’s open to all families of the parish, including friends and 
neighbors, so we should have a great crowd.  This year we will have all the favorite activities such as  
Balloon Man, Face Painting, Expanded Craft Area, Christmas Carols, lots of goodies to eat and drink, 
and of course a chance to get a picture with SANTA.   
 
Again this year we will be helping the Dunwoody Police with their Christmas collection of unwrapped 
Toys/Games.  Any child bringing in a new toy or game will receive their photo with Santa FREE. 
 
We are proud to sponsor this event and enjoy seeing the happiness of the children AND adults that 
attend. 
 
How can YOU help make this a success? 
 
1. Remember those “goodies “mentioned. Well, Santa 

can’t  bring them all, so we are asking YOU for dona-
tions of cookies or drinks (2-liter bottles) .  We would 
like to have more “Home Made” goodies, if possible - 
but will appreciate “store-bought” as well .  You can 
bring them to the Social Hall Friday night, December 
3rd (Set Up) or early Saturday Morning, December 
4th. 

  
2. Make plans to attend with your children and/or grand-

children.  Only $5.00 per family plus another donation 
of $2.00 for a picture with Santa (FREE with any     
donated Toy/Game).  

 
3. We need YOU to help us staff the various activities 

during the party.  If you can help on Friday 
       Night (Set-Up) or Saturday, please contact John Buchholz at 770-458-5670 or   
        jkbuch@aol.com . We need additional help above those that signed up at Nov. 2nd  meeting. 

  Seventeenth Annual “Desserts with Santa” 

SEC FanFare Volunteers Needed 
At the same time that the above “Desserts with Santa” is being set up,  the 
Southeast Conference will be holding their annual FanFare at the World 
Congress Center on December 3rd and 4th. The occasion is the SEC cham-
pionship game between Auburn and South Carolina being held Saturday 
evening, Dec. 4th,  at the Georgia World Congress Center . You will report 
to Building C, Exhibit Hall C1-C3, located on the Northside Drive side of 
the GWCC.   
 
For the past couple of years, the Council has been sending volunteers to 
work the event to facilitate ticket taking, food concessions, game playing, 
and general cleanup. It is another opportunity for the council to make a 
profit from the wages paid for this assistance.   
 
They are in need of volunteers for Friday shifts, December 3rd from 12:30- 
5 PM or 4:30-9.PM  Call Dennis Caniglia at 770- 908-0489  or email him at 
adennisc@bellsouth.net. 
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   December Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                        Years   
 
    25th   Bill & Betty O’Brien                         61 

    27th   Ron & Roxanne Hedin                      52 

   24th  Andy & Peggy Diaz                 50 
    14th   Rod & Kathleen Austin                     42 

      1st   Joe & Dolores Mitchell                      37 

      6th   Tom & Rita Mix                                 35 

     21st   Michael & Katrina Smith                 35 

     23rd   Rob & Susan Swanson                      24 
     28th   Steven & Julie Neri                            19 

       9th   George & Jill Pierce                           10 

     10th    Bhavani & Radhika Polimetla         10 

     27th   Cyril & Molly Montabert                    7 
       2nd  Joe & Melissa Burum                          4 

     16th   Ryan & Rachael Leurck                      4 

 

Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

 Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
 
First Degree - Tuesday November 30th- All Saints McGivney Hall 7:00 PM (candidates by 6:30 PM). Coats and 
ties for pictures. 
 
Third Degree - Saturday January 22nd  - St. Monica Council 12883, Buford Highway, Duluth. 
 
Third Degree - Saturday April 16, 2011 - All Saints Social Hall- the very next time a third degree will again be held 
at All Saints. Make sure you become a 2nd degree knight before this important date. 
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December   Birthday        
Dennis Mackin                  1st  

Fr. Dan McCormick        2nd                 

Ralph Stinson                   2nd 

Franz Brucks                   3rd 

Randy Compton               4th 

James Snoddy                   4th 

Vimal Mathew                  5th 

Tom Mix                           5th 

Walter Banasik                7th 

Jim Mammoser                9th 

Pat Casey, Sr.                  10th 

Jean-Noel Pennachi        11th 

Carl Stryker                    11th   

Martin Benson                13th 

Marcus Carroll               13th 

Jim Rainsford                 14th 

Nestor Montero               16th 

Stephen Kapusta             20th 

Warren Vicknair            20th 

John Beadles                   23rd 

Bill Luckert                     23rd 

Doug Birkbeck                25th 

Dave Riedinger               26th 

Scott Woods                    27th 

Matt Dewhurst                28th 

Msgr. Donald Kiernan   28th 

Benny Mastrogiovanni   28th 

John Lynch                      31st 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 

Ora Pro Nobis 

28 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
 
David Moeller              05/09/2010 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009    Anthony C Ardagna  12/28/2005   Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009     Jerome E. Travers      7/29/2005    Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009     John P. Stojka               7/21/2005    James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 
Robert L. Morell             4/29/2008     Paul G. Horan                6/2/2005     Kenneth E. Smith           6/2/2000 
Gordon G. Hurt                 3/3/2008     Edwin L. Woerner       5/21/2005     Elias M. Mualem            3/27/2000 
John A. O’Shea              1/27/2008     Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 
Thomas  M. Scherrer       4/10/2007     James J. McCabe       10/22/2004    Ronald S. Kurtzer         12/12/1999 
Richard Steiner              3/17/2006      Robert J. Lescher        5/17/ 2003    Kenneth C. McIntosh   11/25/1998 
Sal De Pace                     1/16/2006    Brad M. Scranton       5/14/2003    William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers: 

         Larry Cullen              Jack Klapka 
         Anthony Gilles           Jerry Cicero 
         Fred Frerichs             Frank Murphy 
         Charles Mahony        Al Kosek 
         John Pepitone            Ed Pierson 
 Benny Mastrogiovanni     James Tally 
       Jean-Paul Roy             Ed Pavlik      
      Phillip McGonegal           
                           

Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
 John Lynch, Jr.          Joe Wittman 
 

Our Seminarians 
Brian Baker    
Jack Knight - starts seminary in the Fall 
Matt Dalrymple 
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Ret. Archbishop John F. Donoghue, D.D. 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Father William T. Hao 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Brian J. Higgins 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise         Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin 

Prayers for Friends/ Loved Ones 
Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
John Brach’s mother-in-law, Claudia Cohen, 96 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster 
Al Garofalo’s son, Mark 
Dan Grimes, St. Thomas Aquinas #6532 passed 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Lou Hlad’s Aunt, Eleanor Hlad 
Joe Liebsack’s wife, Donna 
Chuck Mahoney’s wife, Grace 
Jim Mammoser’s sister, Dorothy Bartolone 
Jim Mammoser’s brother-in-law, Frank 
Jim Rainsford’s wife, Eileen 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Jean-Paul Roy’s wife, Antonette 
Bill Schmitz’s son-in-law, Tom Cunningham 
Fred Schlitt’s wife, Margaret 
Ernie Spencer’s brother-in-law, Gene Lockett 
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
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Linda Shaver, (58 years old) lost 
her long battle against cancer in 
Long Beach, California on Novem-
ber 15 th.  She is survived by her 
beloved husband, Scott Shaver, 
and her daughter, Delina Ma-
linoff.  Please pray for the peaceful 
repose of her soul. Bruce, and the 
entire Malinoff family. 

Sir Knight Jim Judson and wife 
Beth, he a brother of St. Brigid 

Council and our Fr. Charles 
Watters  Assembly, died in a 

small plane crash. Many of our 
brothers attended their wake 

and served in their Honor 
Guard. His name will now be 

engraved on an Assembly     
chalice presented to a new priest 

in eternal memory. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Stan Wasowski 770-512-7397       swasowski@langlegal.com  
Deputy Grand Knight   Bob Fiscella      770-395-7101       bobfiscella@comcast.net 
Chancellor                              Kevin Murray  770-248-0751     kpmurray@bellsouth.net 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Kiernan 770-393-3255     monsignor@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Joe Fuentes       770-350-0355       skierjoey@hotmail.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary   Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269     kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer    Joe Cavallaro  770-936-8718        cavallaj@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        
                  Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605      patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
     Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                                         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term  Lou Hlad  770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Don Myers                   770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term     Greg Crnkovich           770-390-0480      greg_c@bellsouth.net 
 
District 13 Deputy    Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480      dd13greg@bellsouth.net 
Insurance Field Agent   John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director        Bruce Malinoff             770-986-9362        bmalinoff@bellsouth.net                                                                                                
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza  770-393-8645      nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     Greg Crnkovich           770-390-0480      greg_c@bellsouth.net  
Community     Dean Trantow              770-457-6061        trantowd@aol.com 
Council     Dennis Caniglia            770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net                                               
Family Life                 Doug Birkbeck             770-393-1731        dbirkbeck25@comcast.net 
Membership                                Kevin Murray   770-248-0751      kmurray@bellsouth.net 
Pro-Life    Will Estes                      770-451-5014        westes@tldz.org 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser  770-451-1753       xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                    770-457-5537        bryankler@comcast.net                 
     
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor /Database  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269        kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails,   dial  1-800-925-7443 to hear it again. 
Then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to identify the sending organization. 
 
  All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                      128-432-9444  (do not enter dashes).  
  Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is           173-099-2132. 
  Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is   166-310-9097.     

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Fourth of July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap 

Box Derby/ Desserts with Santa/ Cemetery Cleanup/ Oktoberfest/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  

Never miss a  
message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
R. Donald Kiernan 
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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

2443 Mount Vernon Road 
Dunwoody, GA.  30338-3099 

December  
Business Mtg 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  
Assembly Mtg 

All Saints 
6:30 social 
7:30 mtg 

 
Stamp 
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